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Dear School Family, 

Our Senior students 
have finished their 
classes for the term, and 
we wish them well as 
they prepare for exams. 
Mr Rijken has shared 
some advice below, on 
how to get through the 

stress of exams.  
 

It was a highlight for our Year 12s and the 
whole school community to have Year 12 
student Oadly Vongphaky share a message 
at Chapel this week, followed by a prayer 
time led by Oadly as well as Brock Gale, 
supported by other student leaders. These 
students have a desire to see their peers 
come to an understanding of God’s love. 
 

It was my pleasure to attend the University 
of Adelaide scholarship presentations last 
week, where our 2017 graduate Michelle 
Lam, received a Principal’s Scholarship. 
Well done, Michelle! 
 

It has been a busy season for the 
Performing Arts faculty. Last week our Year 
12 Drama class held their major production, 
which was a SACE examination. They put 
together a fantastic performance, ably led by 
Mrs Sue Sprason. This week our Year 7 to 
10 Music classes presented their Twilight 
Concert. Well done to all involved in these 
events – we look forward to seeing some 
highlights in the next newsletter. 
 

You will see some highlights within of 
fundraising activities held recently. Well 
done to our students and staff for their 
generosity. Our West House Can Drive for 
Baptist Care was a huge success, as 
Houses competed to see who could collect 
the most cans - congratulations to West 
House! 
 
From Mr Marcel Rijken: 
Our Year 11 and 12 students have now 
begun their midyear exams and will finish at 
the end of Week 9. The Year 11 students will 
then have a week of work experience and 
the Year 12 students will have a week of 

Line days where they spend an entire day on 
each of their subjects. The students in Years 
8 to 10 will have their midyear exams in 
Week 10 with their final exam on the Friday.  
It is important that students spend a 
significant amount of time studying in 
preparation for these exams. 
Study for examinations can be tedious and 
at times difficult. It is an important 
opportunity for students to develop in the 
areas of perseverance, hard work and 
motivation. I often talk to students about the 
‘Study Barrier’. Overwhelmingly this barrier 
is about motivation and organisation. If 
students can break through in their early 
years it makes a massive difference in their 
senior years. 
I have spent a lot of time with my own 
children when they were going through the 
secondary years, helping them to break 
through this barrier. We usually allocated the 
two weekends before examinations to begin 
study. My children didn’t like it and would 
rather be doing something else, but I knew 
that there was a very important lesson to be 
learnt in developing study habits early. A key 
challenge for the students is being able to 
study on a weekend, despite all the 
distractions that might occur. Developing a 
study timetable is also important, as it allows 
for each subject to be covered and also 
allows for rest breaks. My own children 
would complain and say “no one else has to 
do this”, but I knew it will help them in the 
long term. I strongly encourage all parents to 
work closely with their own children in 
developing a study timetable and 
encouraging their children to follow through 
with it.  
It is also important that the study time is 
used productively. A starting point could be 
reading through the notes, but if this is all 
that is done, it is not enough. Reading 
through notes only works on the area of 
recognition, and students need to learn the 
material more thoroughly and be able to 
remember, understand, apply, analyse, 
evaluate and create.  This involves far more 

than just reading and could include rewriting 
notes, developing flash cards, working 
through previous tests and working through 
practice exams. 
I have always liked Flash Cards, as they are 
a very practical way of beginning study. It is 
important that students create their own 
Flash Cards, as this is part of the process of 
study. Flash Cards have a question on one 
side and the answer on the other. Students 
work through the cards until they are able to 
recall each answer, without having to look on 
the other side.  
The sooner the students are able to develop 
these skills, the more they will benefit and 
Year 8 is an excellent time to start.  For most 
students, exam time is one of those very 
difficult and pressurised times. We don’t like 
it, but we persevere and push through, it is 
also in these times we often become more 
reliant on God. I will often say to students 
that this is a great time of year, as there is so 
much work to be done and that it is difficult, 
but they will learn so much from the 
experience.  
As we know in life the journey is not always 
easy. Developing an ability to deal with the 
pressured times of life is a very important 
lifelong skill. We only develop this ability by 
being faced with situations which place us 
under pressure or are difficult. Working 
through the difficult situations and working 
through the pressured situations helps us to 
grow in our resilience. Running away from 
situations or avoiding them all together does 
not help, for as we know in life this is not 
always possible. If this level of pressure was 
on students all year it would not be 
workable, but it occurs significantly leading 
up to and during exam times. When the 
students finish their last exam they can then 
look forward to a very well deserved holiday 
break.      
 

                         Eliza Buckoke  

   Campus Principal,  

Temple Christian College 



Masterchef 2018 
On Tuesday June 12, the annual Temple Masterchef Competition was held.  Three 

staff members competed against three students, who were hoping to win back the title 

after Mr Martinez won last year. The ingredients that had to be used were: 

 

250g Cream Cheese 

1 x Corn on the cob 

1 x Pork Chop 

1 x Apple 

100g Sultanas 

100g White chocolate 

100g Milk Chocolate 

 

Many thanks to  students Nyta Ouk, Acieu Ajith and Luke Perrina for competing, along with  teachers Victoria Papanicolas 

and Sam Agnew.   Emily Lamb (who is a trainee teacher on placement from UniSA)  took out the title on behalf of the staff.  

Congratulations Emily!! 

Annie Mott 

 

West House Can Drive Fundraiser 
During this term, our school 

has taken part in a Can 

Drive Fundraiser, initiated 

by the West House leaders. 

For a period of three weeks, 

students were challenged 

and encouraged to bring 

cans into their Care Group, 

to donate to Baptist Care 

SA for people in need. On 

Friday Week 6, all cans 

were collated and counted 

in a communal location. 

West House were the win-

ners of this Fundraising 

Challenge, bringing in a 

total of 390 cans! The repre-

sentatives from Baptist Care 

SA were blown away with 

the amount of cans that 

were donated by our stu-

dents, with a highlight being a massive 3kg can of peaches! A big thank you 

goes to all of our students and families of students for their generosity. A 

total of 1,065 cans were donated to Baptist Care SA for people in need.  

 

Mr Agnew & the West House Leaders 

University of Adelaide  

Principals’ Scholarship 
 

Congratulations to 

2017 Graduate and 

Old Scholar Michelle 

Lam on being award-

ed the University of 

Adelaide Principals’ 

Scholarship for 2018. 
 

Michelle is currently studying a Bachelor 

degree in Engineering (Hons) (Software).   

The University invites School Principals 

from South Australian, Northern Territory, 

Broken Hill and non-metropolitan Victorian 

Schools to nominate candidates for the 

Principals’ Scholarships. These Scholar-

ships are available to University of Ade-

laide students of high academic merit, who 

have also made a significant contribution 

to their school and to the wider communi-

ty. 
 

The scholarships provide an allowance of 

$5,000 to assist with education/living costs 

for the first year of the student’s study at 

the University of Adelaide. 
 

Well done Michelle!! 



UNIFORM SHOP 
The Uniform Shop will be open in the School Holidays on  

Monday July 16 from 10am to 3pm 

 

 

Congratulations to Justin and Claire Daughtry 

on the safe arrival of their son Jack Christopher 

Daughtry, who was born on the 14th June 2018. 

SACSA Netball Carnival 
On Thursday 7th June, our Year 8/9 Netball 

teams competed in the SACSA Netball Carnival. 

Our girls played well, finishing 4th in their pool. 

They finished equal 12th overall, out of 32 teams. 

The girls competed well and actually defeated the 

eventual winners of the competition during the 

minor round.  

 

Our boys also performed admirably, finishing the minor round at the top of our pool. The Semi Final went into extra time, 

but unfortunately, we also lost this game to the eventual winners of the competition, and finished 4th overall.  

Well done Temple!! 

 

Mr Agnew & Mrs Bailey 

Cambodia Fundraiser 

A big thank you to the Temple community for their support of the Cambodia BBQ on Friday June 15. With your support we 

raised over $417, which will help fund the work of a range of organisations and schools working with underprivileged chil-

dren in Cambodia. Together with Mrs Abdel-Nour, Hannah Alderman, Felicity Fanto and Aurelia Czudek (Year 11) will 

travel to Cambodia in the last two weeks of Term 3, and will see first-hand the difference our fundraising makes in the lives 

of these children.                   Mark Ryan 



Prayer Chain 
If you are in need of prayer, please email Linda Hunter at the address below and we will add your prayer need to the prayer list.  Information will be 

kept confidential and no names are sent out on the Prayer Chain unless specifically requested. 

If you would like to pray for the specific needs of the school at home, please email Linda Hunter at the address below to be added to receive the 

Email Prayer List.     linda.hunter@tcc.sa.edu.au 

Online payments 
You can now pay your tuition fees and other school related payments securely on our school’s website.      

Go to http://www.tcc.sa.edu.au/, select your campus, then select the Online Payment Icon and follow  the prompts.   

Please note that you will need your family code (located on your  fee statement) to use this service. 

Breakfast Club  

8am in N16 
 

Free Toast available 
everyday 

The Breakfast Club Program is funded by our  

Parents and Friends Association.  

 

STUDY HUB 
Help is available for  

homework and assignments  

Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday   

3.10—4pm 

Resource Centre 

Entertainment Book 
 

The 2018/2019  

Entertainment Book  

is now available for purchase 

 from the School Office.  
 

Packed full of value 

$70 each.   

Temple Christian College Enrolments for 2019 and 2020 

The 2019 intake of students is being finalised NOW.  

If your child is due to start school at Temple Christian College next year and you haven’t put in an  

Enrolment Application Form, please contact the school urgently.   

 

If your child is due to start school in 2020, interviews will commence next Term.  An Enrolment Application Form must 

be received by the school before an interview can be booked.   Forms must be returned before the end of Term 2.  

 

 To obtain a Prospectus Pack or an Application Form , please  

contact Mrs Linda Hunter on 8256 9600. 







PARENTS AND FRIENDS 
 

As parents, a vibrant school community is important to us. Being involved in the Parents and Friends group not only 

gives us the opportunity to be actively engaged in supporting events and initiatives, but provides a wonderful 

avenue through which to get to know and work alongside other parents. Together we make a difference in the life of 

the school. 

 

If you would like to join us, an invitation is extended to all interested parents and friends to join us at any of the 

Parents and Friends meetings held through the year. 

 

If you have any questions, agenda items or suggestions for the Parents & Friends, please email Susanna Fanto  - 

susanna.fanto@tcc.sa.edu.au 

 

Our next meeting -  Wednesday August 8 @ 7pm (Staff Room) 



Wednesday, June 27   Year 11 & 12 Exams conclude 

Wednesday, June 27-29  Year 12 Sport & Recreation Camp 

Thursday, June 28   Year 11 Dance 

Monday, July 2—6   Year 11 Work Experience 

     Year 12 Line Days 

Friday, July 6    Last day of Term 2 - 3pm finish 

 

Monday, July 23   Term 3 commences 

Wednesday, July 25   Year 12 Sport & Recreation Excursion 

Monday, July 30   Year 12 Sport & Recreation Excursion 

Tuesday, July 31   SACSA Open Boys Basketball 

     Parent Teacher Interviews 

     SACE Information Evening 

Wednesday, August 1   SACSA Open Girls Basketball 

Thursday, August 2   SACSA Year 8/9 Boys Basketball 

Friday, August 3   SACSA Year 8/9 Girls Basketball 

     Balaklava Eisteddfodd 

Tuesday, August 7   Music Showcase 

Wednesday, August 8   Parents & Friends Meeting 7pm 

Monday, August 13   Year 12 Physics Excursion 

     Year 10 Road Safety Presentation 

Tuesday, August 14   Year 11 Masterclass 
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ADELAIDE CHRISTIAN SCHOOLS 

Temple Christian College—Mile End Campus 7-12+.  Paralowie Campus  7-12+. 

Sunrise Christian School—Fullarton, R-7. Morphett Vale, R-7. Paradise, R-7. Naracoorte, R-7. Marion, R-12. 

Sunrise Christian School Whyalla, R-7. Sunrise Bethel Christian School PNG, R-5, Faith Christian School USA, Discovery Christian College QLD. 

UNIFORM SHOP 
Normal Trading Hours 

Monday 8am—3.30pm 

Wednesday 8am—3.30pm 

Friday 8.00am—12.30pm 

PARENT  

PRAYER GROUP 
 

 Tuesday at 2pm (fortnightly) in the Meeting Room.  
Next meeting 26/6/18 

Everyone welcome 

Please see the website for the 2018 calendar 


